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        January 2024 

Dear Pastors, Friends, and Supporting Churches,  

As we reflect upon the incredible journey of Faith Baptist Church Philippine Ministry (FBCPM) in 
2023, our hearts overflow with gratitude and awe for the tremendous work the Lord has 
accomplished through us. I am reminded of I Samuel 12:24 which uses a phrase that says, “for 
consider how great things he hath done for you.” This Scripture perfectly encapsulates the 
remarkable story of our ministry this past year. We are immensely thankful to the Lord for the souls 
that have been saved, baptized, and are being discipled across the Philippines through the efforts of 
FBCPM. The consistent soul-winning endeavors, the deep and meaningful discipleship taking place 
in families' homes, the dynamic evangelistic outreaches, and our regular church services have all 
contributed to a significant impact on countless lives. A particular highlight for us this year has been 
the progress at San Narciso, Quezon Province, under the dedicated leadership of Pastor Joseph 
Daigo. The land purchased there, and the church structure that is being built, is a testament to the 
growing faith and commitment of our congregation in that region. The church is not only a building 
but a beacon of hope and a center of the Gospel being preached to all of the community. Looking 
ahead, we are fervently praying for the Lord to increase the monthly financial support for the brave 
men who have stepped forward to be church planters with FBCPM. Their dedication and zeal are 
crucial for the expansion of our ministry and the spreading of the Gospel. 
As we continue our journey, we kindly request you to keep these church planters and their missions 
in your prayers. Also, please pray for more churches to be planted in 2024, as we believe this is just 
the beginning of a greater plan the Lord has for us.  
 
I would like to share a book with you that I recently wrote titled “Whispers of Hope - Inspiring 
Stories of Men's Prayers in Scripture” and it can be found on www.amazon.com. I pray it’s an 
encouragement to you. Thankful the Lord hears our prayers!  
Looking unto Jesus, 

Joshua Rhoades 
Ephesians 3:20-21 
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Pastor Winsly Gucilatar sharing the Gospel on the Polillo Island. 



 

    

Pastor Noel Bajan and Pastor Angelito Coronado are church planting in Kabankalan, Negros Occidental, 
Philippines. 



 

    

Located at San Narciso, Quezon, Philippines, Pastor Joseph Daigo conducing church services, Bible studies and 
evangelistic outreaches. 



 

Located at Dumangas, Iloilo, Philippines, Pastor Arnel Boglosa having a Bible study with the police 
department. 

     

Pastor Arnel Boglosa conducting a discipleship class and their regular church service. 



 

Pastor Suedy Cabucos and his son Pastor Symer Cabucos are church planting on the Iloilo Island. The above 
picture is of those that attended the Church Christmas Celebration. 

 

Pastor Dante Mendoza in Bugallon, Pangasinan, Philippines with church family for their Christmas activity 


